1976-04-06 (6 April1976)	Post date:	Postmark:
From: Elsa Swanson	To: Ruth & family	
From: Illinois	To: Redwood City, California	
Pages: 3	Family news	

April 6, 1976

Dear Ruth & Family,

Ordinarily we would be very busy here in the County Treasurer's Office getting the tax bills ready for mailing but this year we anticipate quite a delay due to the quadrennial assessment when a lot of people will file complaints against their assessments and individual hearings must be held on each complaint. So now instead of mailing the bills in April they will probably be mailed in August. That's the way it is -we're either worked to death or have practically nothing to do.

I am writing this letter during working hours. I just finished writing to Virginia & Harry. The thing that I have feared for sometime came to pass and that is that my dad's days on earth has ended. Even though he has failed considerably it was always nice to have him alive and to visit with him. He died on Sunday afternoon March 14th just before one of his favorite T.V. Sunday Evening Club came on at 5:00 p.m. He never wanted to miss it. It was like a church service with a different minister & choirs each Sunday and lasts one hour. Sally, Gordy & I are usually there to visit every Sunday evening. Mildred said he started to complain about chest and arm pains but didn't think they were bad. He was sitting in his lounge chair in the living room. Mildred called the ambulance but he didn't make it. He was taken to the hospital. He had been up & around every day. His eyesight was very poor but he kept up with news & things by listening to the radio. He had a kind of Parkinson's disease which made his muscles stiff (not the shaking kind). His mind was good. He did not become senile & we're also thankful that he didn't need to be put in a nursing home and that he did not suffer. Mildred took good care of him. He always enjoyed eating her good cooking.

My brother Harold and his wife Lil drove here from No. Carolina for the funeral and also stayed until the following Saturday. The visitation was on Tuesday. There were so many many people who came. Close to \$600.00 was given to our church in memory of my dad, lots of flowers & food was given so we were very busy with all the acknowledgments, letters, & other business afterwards. The services were held in church Wednesday & again there were many people. Mildred's church unit served refreshments in the fireplace room. They had to use the other room too. I happened to have taken two weeks vacation from work at the time. In that we I could be of help to Mildred.

For my third weeks vacation I plan to ride with Gordy & Sally to Cary, No. Carolina. Mildred is going with. We plan to leave early on Good Friday & will arrive on Saturday. The following Monday Gordy & Sally will leave for Atlanta, Ga. to a convention but Mildred & I will stay there a week & return by plane on Sunday the 25th. It's been 8 or 9 years since I've gone anywhere for my vacation so I'm looking forward to going.

It was good that Danny had 3 weeks leave at Christmastime so that he could be with his grandpa. Danny really was very fond of him like all of us were.

I tried so hard to lose the 10 or 12 pounds I gained over the holidays and finally decided to join the Lynn Stevens Health Studio in Geneva. That was the week before Pop died. I was excused for a week but I'm still continuing to go there keeping down to 1,000 calories a day and staying away from salt, sugar & starchy foods. I have lost 10 1/4 pounds & tonight I think it will be less. Exercise and dieting help but its still a struggle.

Last Thursday Mildred & I were at Carla & Ricks for a delicious baked fish dinner. On the way home we stopped in to Lorraine & Bob's home. I wanted to see their furniture. It's lovely & goes so well with their new rusty sculptured shag carpeting. I'm sure glad that they are now able to spruce up their home. Barbara plans to fly to Maine the 26th of this month and visit her brother David. She's really thrilled about it.

Art & Lovina came to the funeral. They looked good.

Hope you folks feel well. Think of you a lot but I'm terribly slow about writing to anyone.

I did get some extra clippings of my dad's obituary from our week paper so I'm enclosing it with this letter.

If I get a chance I may send a card from No. Carolina.

Best regards to all of you. May you have a Blessed Easter.

Love, Elsa

DJC notes: Letter included a newspaper clipping (St Charles Chronicle, Wednesday 17 March 1976) on death of Gus Seastrom. Text as follows:

Gustaf V. Seastrom, 85, of Geneva and formerly of St. Charles died Sunday, March 14, in Community Hospital, Geneva. He was born June 21, 1890, in Blekinge, Sweden.

Mr. Seastrom was a member of Bethlehem Lutheran Church of St. Charles, Neptune 35 I. O. Vikings and president of the past grand chiefs of the I.O.V. He was a member of the IOOF Lodge 14, which he served as treasurer since 1958. He was also a member of the Lincoln Lodge of Vasa Organization for several years and the John Erickson Republican Club for the past 50 year.

In 1929 he was elected treasurer of the City of St. Charles. He was then appointed to the office of city collector and served in this capacity until 1949. The next 16 years he served as city clerk, retiring from this office April 30, 1965, after serving the City of St. Charles for 36 years.

He is survived by his wife, Mildred; one daughter, Elsa Swanson of St. Charles, two sonss George Harold Seastrom of Cary, N.C., and Gordon Seastrom of Batavia; a stepdaughter, Elaine Lockhart of St. Charles; two sisters, Ellen Nordstrom and Astrid Hyllander, both of Sweden; one brother, Hjalmar Seastrom of Sweden; seven grandchildren; four great grandchildren, and several nieces and nephews.

A service will be held at 2:30 p.m. today in the Bethlehem Lutheran Church of St. Charles with the Rev. Arthur Holmer officiating. Burial will be in Union Cemetary, St. Charles.

Visitation was held Tuesday in the Yurs Funeral Home, St. Charles. Contributions may be made to Bethlehem Lutheran Church, St. Charles.